
REGULAR MEETING OF 
THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 

HELD JUNE 27, 2017 
 
A regular meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Tuesday, 

July 25, 2017, at 7:00 P.M. in the Board Room of the Educational Support Center.  Mrs. 
Coleman, President, presided. 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:04 P.M. with the following Board members 

present: Mr. Falkofske, Mr. Kunich, Ms. Stevens, Mr. Wade, Mrs. Snyder, Mr. Garcia, 
and Mrs. Coleman. Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis was also present.  

 
Mrs. Coleman, President, opened the meeting by announcing that this was a 

regular meeting of the School Board of Kenosha Unified School District.  Notice of this 
regular meeting was given to the public by forwarding the complete agenda to all 
requesting radio stations and newspapers.  Copies of the complete agenda are 



Consent-Approve item XI-C – Summary of Receipts, Wire Transfers, and Check 
Registers submitted by Mrs. Lisa Salo, Accounting Manager; Mr. Tarik Hamdan, Chief 
Financial Officer; and Dr. Sue Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow: 

 
“It is recommended that the June 2017 cash receipt deposits totaling 

$1,863,839.94, and cash receipt wire transfers-in totaling $56,563,274.10, be approved. 
 
Check numbers 552209 through 553500 totaling $9,324,419.58, and general 

operating wire transfers-out totaling $425,974.37, are recommended for approval as the 
payments made are within budgeted allocations for the respective programs and 
projects. 
 

It is recommended that the June 2017 net payroll and benefit EFT batches 
totaling $19,512,090.43, and net payroll check batches totaling $4,308.54, be 
approved.” 

 
Consent-Approve item XI-D – Policy and Rule 3643 – Emergency School 

Closings submitted by Mr. Kristopher Keckler, Chief Information Officer, and Dr. 
Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow: 

 



tentative agreement agreeing to the maximum total base wage increase of (1.26%) 
effective July 1, 2017, which will be distributed across-the-board to the members of the 
bargaining unit. The duration of the collective bargaining agreement is for one year, 
effective July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018. See attached tentative agreement for 
terms and conditions of the collective bargaining agreement. 
 

The KEA was scheduled to ratify the attached agreement with its members on 
July 21, 2017. 

 
It is the administration’s recommendation that the Board adopt the attached 

agreement as the collective bargaining agreement between the Kenosha Unified School 
District and the Kenosha Education Association.” 

 
Mr. Kunich moved to approve the collective bargaining agreement between the 

Kenosha Unified School District and the Kenosha Education Association. Ms. Stevens 
seconded the motion. Unanimously approved. 

 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis presented the Increase for Non-Represented Full-Time 

Equivalent Employees Other Than Certified Teaching Personnel submitted by Mrs. 
Petering, Mr. Hamdan, and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow: 
 

“On July 11, 2017, represen



The contracts/agreements in aggregate of $25,000 that have been added to the



Studies; Ms. Luanne Rohde, Director of Early Education; Mrs. Housaman; and Dr. 
Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow: 

 
“On July 12, 2015, the Wisconsin 2015-17 State Budget Bill, Act 55, was signed 

into law. It requires KeMCID arequ

http://dpi.wi.gov/standards/literacy-all-subjects


schools, college visits by grade levels at the middle schools and career day events 
across all grade levels. 

 
Students will be able to obtain transcripts through Career Cruising that are sent 

to colleges electronically. Students in grades 9 – 11 have access to ACT preparation 
through Career Cruising. Since fall 2015, counselors have assisted students with 
Career Cruising exploration and shared how parents can access their child’s Career 
Cruising profile. In grades 8 and 10, counselors have met individually with students and 
their parent(s)/guardian(s) in ACP conferences. The goal is for every staff member to 
help students make connections with themselves to classroom experiences that foster 
college and career readiness. 

 
The Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction (DPI) provided direction to 

school districts stated in the PI 26 law (APPENDIX A) and shared that districts are 
incorporating ACP practices into school action plans through the district Education for 
Employment (E4E) plans. 

 
Training will be provided in July 2017 for district teams to create or update the 

E4E plans which will be developed by our district ACP leadership team. 
 
A district ACP leadership team has been identified and meets regular to provide 

support to school teams on implementing effective ACP, to provide guidance on 
implementation structures including time allocation, and to provide input on marketing 
and communication information to schools, students and families. 

 
This is an informational report.” 
 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis presented Policy 6100 – Mission, Vision, Core Values and 

Strategic Directions, excerpts follow: 
 
“Policy 6100 was developed to outline the focus of the district. Throughout the 

years this policy has been adjusted to align with the district’s current goals and 
initiatives. The current strategic planning process began in February 2015. The district’s 
Pathway to Success is a plan where work continues around the Mission, Vision, Core 
Values and Strategic Goals set forth by the board of education. KUSD’s Pathway to 
Success will continue throughout the next several years. The initial work focused on 
developing the mission, vision, core values and strategic goals. These five goals will 
drive the work of the district. The board of education approved revised Policy 6100 on 
Sept. 22, 2015. Since that time, strategic goal teams and reactor groups have met to 
develop score cards containing objectives, initiatives, measures and an implementation 
plan that support the strategic goals. These scorecards will guide the work of the district 
for the next three to five years. 

 
One change was made based on feedback from the 2017 reactor groups which 

resulted in the word Directions being replaced with the word Goals. Therefore, our 
previous five Strategic Directions now become five Strategic Goals. 

 
Policy 6100 is presented this evening for affirmation by the board of education. 





Mr. Falkofske moved to approve 



There really wasn’t any noticeably high percentage of agreement from all four groups on 
any single topic. Most often, the student group held a more favorable opinion to use cell 
phones on school grounds and the classroom when compared to staff, parents, and the 
community. 

 
This is an informational report only.” 
 
Board members asked their questions and voiced their concerns in regards to 

Policy 5435 – Electronic Devices and the 2017 Cell Phone Summary. 
 
There was unanimous consent to have a working session to discuss Policy 5435 

– Electronic Devices and the Cell Phone Survey.  Mrs. Coleman asked that Board 
members submit their suggested changes prior to the working session. 

 
Mrs. Coleman presented Policy 5431 – Student Dress Code submitted by Dr. 

Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow: 
 
“The School Board President has placed Board Policy 5431 – Student Dress 

Code (Appendix A) on tonight’s agenda for discussion in response to a request by a 
school board member.” 

 
Board members asked their questions and voiced their concerns in regards to 

Policy 5431 – Student Dress Code. 
 
Mrs. Coleman suggested that Policy 5431 – Student Dress Code be discussed at 

a Board working session. 
 
Mrs. Coleman introduced Review of School Board Policies: 1400 – Gifts, Grants 

and Bequests, 1500 – Solicitations/Fundraising, 1510 – Advertising/Promotions, 2810 – 
Incident Reporting, 3422 – Exclusivity Agreement with Vendors, 3900 – Insurance 
Management, 6740 – Student Fundraising Activities, 6741 – Raffles, 1331 – Use of 
Facilities, and 1350 – Equipment Use by Community Groups submitted by Mr. Michael 
Falkofske, School Board Treasurer, and Ms. Rebecca Stevens, School Board member, 
excerpts follow: 

 
“As a district we must ensure that all the money raised on behalf of students is 

used solely for the students. As a Board we must insist that the District's policies are 
followed to the letter. 

 
The first goal of this review was to look at how existing policies dealt with the 

money raised by Student Related Activity Groups. As you will see in the items we 
outlined, the tools for financial oversight already exist. The issue is the current policies 
are not being followed. The review does list some additional items such as ensuring that 



vendors are in good standing with the IRS and personal finances. We also must have 
more oversight on how vendors are selected to ensure there is a fair process for 
selecting vendors. 

 
We must be diligent in ensuring that District policies regarding oversight of 

School Related Activity Groups are being followed. We cannot allow these groups to 
create their own rules for the profit of individuals.” 

 
Board members asked their questions and voiced their concerns to the noted 

School Board Policies. 
 
Mr. Hamdan, Mrs. Salo, and Mrs. Amber Danielski, of Schenck, S.C., were 

present to answer questions.  
 
There was unanimous consent to have the noted School Board Policies reviewed 

by legal counsel and then discussed at a Board working session. 
 
Mrs. Snyder presented the Donations to the District. 
 
Mrs. Snyder moved to approve the Donations to the District. Mr. Kunich 

seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:32 P.M. 
 
     Stacy Schroeder Busby 
     School Board Secretary 


